
 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF COLLEGE OF ALAMEDA 
Regular Meeting Minutes 
Friday October 4, 2019 

________________________________________________________________________ 
A regular meeting for the Associated Students of College of Alameda was held ​Friday October 
4, 2019 at 12:04 p.m. ​in F-216. President Quezon, presiding as chair. The following members 
were present: Roxas, Igot, Dela Cruz, N. Ma, Tigas, Montes de Oca, Davidson and Tervalon 
(arrived at 12:09pm). The following member was absent: S. Ma. Quorum was met.  

The agenda was approved as presented.  
Minutes from the September 27, 2019 meeting were approved without objection.  

REPORTS  
VP Montes provided information on budgeting for the clubs. 
VP Ma sent out a to-do list email and gave updates on Office Management. 
Officer Tigas will start giving announcements on social media accounts. 
Senator Dela Cruz proposed a jacket design and estimated $76 for each. 
Senator Tervalon proposed for the board to serve at Alameda community food bank. 
Treasurer Roxas asked Alameda point collaborative if we can provide community service 

to students here on campus.  
Senator Trevalon and President Quezon expressed interest in learning more about the 

ASB funds in order to ensure efficiency and integrity between the business office and AS. 
Director Butler submitted ACUI and CCCSAA conference paperwork. City of Alameda 

is looking for a student to serve for Pedestrian Plan. Undocumented student awareness week. 
STANDING BUSINESS 

Secretary Igot and Senator Davidson are in the planning committee for Study Jam. 
Senator Tervalon moved to “approve a budget not to exceed  $1500 for Halloween 

Event.” Motion approved without objection.  
Senator Dela Cruz moved to “approved $200 for EcoLab.” Motion approved without 

objection. 
Senator Tervalon moved to “approved $60 for fictitious business license fee.” Motion 

approved without objection. 
NEW BUSINESS 

Director Butler is still waiting for the business office to give updates on fund balance.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 
 
Minutes submitted by Sabrina Igot, ASCOA Secretary 


